MEMORANDUM

TO: Dave Hollingshead Gary Spackman

FROM: TIM LUKE

DATE: 3/9/1995

RE: Portneuf Reservoir Survey

Irvin Gilbert called me today concerning the unfinished survey. I am not certain what prompt the call as Gary's letter has not yet gone out. I believe a question about the status of the survey was raised at the annual water district meeting which was held earlier this week.

Gilbert said he spoke last week with Ron Davidson of SCS. Gilbert suggested to Davidson and asked me if IDWR and SCS could meet and perhaps work together to determine how to complete the survey. Gilbert represented that Davidson is willing to meet with us. I told Gilbert that this suggestion seemed reasonable and that we might pursue it. I suggested he wait until receiving Gary's letter and then perhaps send some written proposal about a joint IDWR-SCS effort. I also said no physical survey work could probably begin until next fall. However, we probably should be pro-active and attempt to meet with SCS within the next few months to see what can be done to get this survey completed.

I would be happy to be designated as the person to contact SCS and arange a meeting. Any planned meeting will have to include staff from Dam Safety.

cc: Sonny Hornbaker